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THE TRAFFORD COLLEGE GROUP
 Minutes of the Meeting of the Search Committee

held at 2.00 pm on Thursday 2 August 2018
in the Boardroom at Trafford College
Present:

Graham Luccock, Chairperson



Gill Jones, External Member
Dale Ann Mcauley, External Member
Graham Briscoe, External Member
Louise Richardson

In attendance:

Barry Watson, Corporation Secretary
	Minute No
	

	
	

	
	Prior to the commencement of the meeting the Chairperson welcomed Louise Richardson, Dale Ann Mcauley and Graham Briscoe to their first Committee meeting.

	
	

	GSEA/01/18
	Apologies for Absence

	
	

	
	The Corporation Secretary reported that apologies for absence had been received from the Principal.

	
	

	GSEA/02/18
	Declarations of Direct or Indirect Interest in any of the following Items

	
	

	
	There were no declarations of interest in any of the meetings business items.

	
	

	GSEA/03/18
	Minutes of the  Meeting Held on 15 August 2017 ( Trafford College)

	
	

	
	The minutes of the meeting were approved and accepted as a correct account of the meetings proceedings.
In the consideration of the minutes it was agreed that any items arising from the minutes would be considered as part of the discussions relating to Agenda item 5 - Outcomes from Individual Non Executive Review Process 2017/2018.
Action : Search Committee

	
	

	GSEA/04/18
	Outcomes from Individual Non Executive Review Process 2017/2018

	
	

	
	The Corporation Secretary presented a report which provided members with details of the outcomes from the recently undertaken Individual Governor Non -Executive Review process.

It was noted that the purpose of the report was to present the findings from all aspects of the process in order for the Search Committee to consider the skills base, balance and composition of the Board with a view to making appropriate  membership recommendations to the Board of the Corporation.
The  report provided the Committee with the following information:

· The current membership determination as defined in the Groups recently approved Instrument and Articles of Government. The Corporation Secretary provided the Committee with the detailed background to this determination following the recent merger of Stockport and Trafford Colleges and it was noted that there were currently 2 vacancies for “independent members”.

· The current position with regard to appointments of Staff and Student Governors. It was noted that the current Staff Governor’s term of office was due to expire at the end of the year and that an election process would be undertaken in the autumn term to elect the Staff Governor.
Action: Corporation Secretary

With regard to the two Student Governor appointments to the Board it was noted that the Board had recently approved the appointment of a Student Governor from Stockport College and that an election would also take place early in September 2018 to appoint the other Student Governor and Deputy Student Governor.
Action: Corporation Secretary
· The responsibilities of the Search Committee in terms of the requirement to ensure that the Board of the Corporation has an appropriate balance of skills and expertise in terms of membership in order to fulfil its statutory requirements and obligations.

· The outcomes from the review in respect of the Skills Audit. It was noted that there were no area of skills that had been rag rated red and that it would appear from the review that the Board of the Corporation did not have any areas where there were major skills gaps and the Board members had the appropriate balance of skills and experience to carry out its duties effectively. The Committee had a detailed discussion regarding those areas that had recorded the lowest rating and in discussion the Committee were of the view that if further appointments were made then it might be beneficial to strengthen the skills/knowledge base in respect of Human Resources (IPD) expertise. The Chairperson drew the Committees attention to the current vacancy in respect of one of the co-opted specialists onto the Audit Committee. He advised the Committee of the actions that were being taken to fill the vacancy and that is was hoped that a recommendation to appoint could be made to the Board of the Corporation at its meeting on 3rd October 2018. The Committee in considering this matter had a detailed discussion relating to links with professional organisations such as the Institute of Risk Management and Institute of Audit, at a local level, to assist with the recruitment process. The Corporation Secretary undertook to liaise with the relevant professional bodies in the event that the current recruitment strategy was unsuccessful. A member commented that it might be helpful to include Digital Technology/Social Media as a skill set within the framework and it was agreed that this should be added to the next skills set audit.
Action: Corporation Secretary 
· The outcomes from the Training Needs Identification review. The report identified those areas were individual Governors had expressed a view regarding training needs identification and the Corporation Secretary advised the Committee that the outcomes of the review would be addressed through the Training Development Programme for 2018/2019.The Committee had a broad and widespread discussion concerning the outcomes including issues of generating ideas through a bottom up based approach and ensuring that Governors are able to challenge leaders through a balance of appointments from business and commerce and from the F.E. sector. 
· Composition and Gender, Disability and Ethnic balance. The report provided members with details of the composition and balance of the Board’s membership arrangements. It was noted that the main issues arising from the data were that the Board was predominantly white British, there were no disabled members and that there was greater female representation on the Board by 20%. 
The Committee discussed the issues arising from the findings and in particular the strategies that might be put in place to address any imbalances in membership arrangements. The Corporation Secretary advised the Committee of the actions that had been taken in respect of previous recruitment campaign to address attracting persons with disabilities or from an ethnic minority background and that whilst the efforts had been extensive very few applications had been received from such groups. The Chairperson advised that this was a national issue and that the F.E. Commissioner, in his latest letter to Colleges, had indicated that support would be provide to help them in attracting Governors from minority groups. In discussion it was agreed that the next recruitment campaign should continue its efforts to attract applications from minority groups. A member commented that the Board membership should reflect the student population and that it would be helpful in future to have data on the student and staff population to inform the Committees views.
Action: Corporation Secretary
A further member commented that the College should still seek to implement the home grown model that the Principal discussed with the Committee some time ago and that this was a pressing issue for the Committee and the College Group. The Corporation Secretary undertook to ensure that the issues mentioned by the Committee would continue to be addressed through the next recruitment campaign and to liaise with the Principal in relation to future planning Board membership arrangements from a minority Groups perspective.

Action: Corporation Secretary 

The Committee also discussed a number of other issues relating to the decision as to whether the two vacancies should be filled as follows :
· The responsibilities of the Board and the size in terms of membership and the need to ensure a balanced Board.
·  Alternative Governance structure models which could impact on membership requirements together with scheduling of meetings, Governor attendance and the recording of all Governor activities.

· Visibility of Governors.

· Terms of Office. The Chairperson advised that there would be a number of Governors who would be leaving the Board over the next few years and that it was his view that if the College did not recruit new members now it could lead to difficulties in membership arrangements going forward.
· Recruitment strategies and appropriate vehicles for recruitment.
After due discussion and consideration it was unanimously resolved that the two vacancies are recruited to and that the Corporation Secretary should ensure that the recruitment campaign reflects the discussions and recommendations of the Committee.
 It was also agreed that the campaign be completed in order to enable the applications to be considered at the next Committee meeting.
Action: Corporation Secretary

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	GSEA/05/18
	Any Other Business

	
	

	
	A member raised the issue of whether the Committee had ever given consideration to making the appointment of the Chairperson of the Committee as an independent appointment and provided examples of where this had been applied in practice. The member also outlined the perceived advantages of such an approach.
The Chairperson commented that neither the Board of the Corporation or the Search Committee had ever given consideration to such an approach.

The Committee had a detailed and widespread discussion concerning the matter in which they discussed the perceived advantages and disadvantages of the proposal.

After due discussion and consideration the Chairperson undertook to raise the matter as an issue with the Board of the Corporation.

Action : Chairperson

	
	

	GSEA/06/18
	Date of Next meeting

	
	

	
	 The Committee discussed the most appropriate time to hold the next meeting taking into account the timing requirements for the recruitment process for seeking new Board members.

After due discussion it was resolved that the current scheduled meeting of 17th October 2018 should be re arranged to Tuesday 13 November 2018, at 2.00pm in the Boardroom at Trafford College.
Action:  Corporation Secretary

	
	

	
	The meeting closed at 3.30 pm.
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